With heaviest of hearts....

IN MEMORIAM

Myron Dawson
August 2, 1965 - April 2, 2020

Myron Dawson has passed away from complications of the coronavirus.

Myron came to Christ Child House in 1998 with then Executive Director, John
Yablonky. Myron was a Youth Specialist, and moved into the Recreation Coordinator
position. His responsibilities increased over time, and he also assumed the Education
Coordinator role.

Over the past several years, Myron advanced to the position of Director of Health
and Safety at Christ Child House. He was responsible for onboarding new personnel,
CPR and CPI training, and most importantly, Myron maintained the safety of our
children while at the house.

He lead staff training and life-skills training for the teenagers who called Christ Child
House their home. He taught these boys how to manage money, how to wash

clothes, how to wash a car, how to change a tire, how to apply for a job, how to tie a
tie, and many other life skills that hundreds of people, now adults, can be happy that
he took the time to teach them.

He loved his job, and he loved those kids.

Myron’s ready smile, kindness and gentle approach when working with the boys will
be remembered forever. His example is one that should never be forgotten.

Myron leaves behind three sons and a loving extended family. He was 55 years old.
“He played an important role raising so many generations of kids, and they will all

remember Mr. Myron. He played such an integral role in these children’s lives.”
-Nicole McAdoo, Christ Child House Associate Director

Godspeed Mr. Myron. You are so loved.




